

**Date:** Monday 1st Oct 2012

**Time:** 14:00-15:00 CEST, 13:00-14:00 BST

**Online meeting:** Google+ Hangout - [https://plus.google.com/hangouts/\\_/728f00b32a87ffbd3673fd314c3c031e07606ac0?authuser=0&hl=en](https://plus.google.com/hangouts/_/728f00b32a87ffbd3673fd314c3c031e07606ac0?authuser=0&hl=en)

**Present:** Yuri, Sara, Sion, Jakob and after a while, Rick.

**Jabber:** xmpp:opendnssec@conference.kirei.se

**1. Who will write minutes?**

Sara started, until Rick took over in point 4.

**2. Agree on the agenda. Yes.**

**3. Action points**

<b>Sara</b>	Plan resourcing on 2.0 and how we tackle the regression testing backlog.	IN PROGRESS	...
<b>Sara/Jerry</b>	Work on initial draft for benchmarking setups based on feedback from developer workshop and board.	OPEN	...
<b>Sara</b>	Take a pass through JIRA to tidy up duplicates/unassigned issues. Send changes for review if required. Split the future release into a backlog and an icebox. Make sure all features have subtasks to track developer testing and documentation. Review all unassigned issues in each team meeting	OPEN	...
<b>Jerry</b>	Look at opening up the OpenDNSSEC project up to all users if we can restrict the privileges for 'external' users correctly. Then we could stop using the SUPPORT project.	OPEN	...
<b>Sara</b>	Follow up with SURFNet on hosting of Sun servers	OPEN	...

All these action points are from the developer meeting and/or OAB meeting and there has not been any progress yet.

**4. OpenDNSSEC**

• **Unassigned issues**

- All unassigned open issues
- Sara already has an action to review all these issues and try to assign to the correct release. We see nothing that is urgent here and nothing that should be considered for a patch release. Jakob points out that OPENDNSSEC-311 should be done in 2.0. Sara has updated this issue.

• **OpenDNSSEC 1.3.11**

- *Nominate any issues for 1.3.11? None*
- All issues for 1.3.11
- *Should we release?*
  - *We have no reason to release;*
  - *Matthijs will not be able to support the new signer code in the upcoming weeks;*
  - *So, we conclude not to release 1.3.11 at this point.*

• **OpenDNSSEC 1.4.0**

- *Actions*

<b>Jerry</b>	Testing of 1.4 with auditor. No update as Jerry is not at the meeting.	IN PROGRESS	
<b>Matthijs</b>	Work on DNS Adapter tests. (OPENDNSSEC-172) Sara reports that Matthijs still has more work to do on the tests but this won't be done till he returns from vacation. This includes trying to perform a stress test	IN PROGRESS	

where we bombard the system with many updates to see how it handles it. Jakob asks if anyone might have a test script that can do this so we don't need to write one.

**ACTION:** Sion reports that Nominet have a Perl script that could be used for this and he will make this available for use in jenkins.

<b>Sara</b>	Test database migration script developed by Jerry (Sara to test). <a href="#">No update</a> .	OPEN	1.4.0
<b>Sion &amp; Sara</b>	Sion: Confirm coverity license. Sara: Check with Sion if there is any work needed in the enforcer based on the coverity report. <a href="#">Sion has confirmed that the Nominet license should cover OpenDNSSEC. We discuss where to host this since the svn repository and website are in the process of being moved from Kirei to .se.</a> <b>ACTION:</b> Sara to discuss with Jerry if .se could host this.	IN PROGRESS	1.4.0rc

- [Updates?](#)
- [All issues for 1.4.0](#)
  - [issue 332 is not blocking](#)
  - [issue 323 is probably fixed, but has not been confirmed yet](#)
  - [issues 317, 172 and 236 are all test-related and still open](#)
- [Planned Release date:](#)
  - [1.4.0rc1 22nd Oct](#)
  - [1.4.0 26th Oct --> moved to 29th Oct, so we have one week to gather feedback on 1.4.0rc1. We agree we should have heard from several package maintainers that there are no problems before we do the full release.](#)

- **OpenDNSSEC 2.0.0b1**

- [Actions](#)

<b>Yuri</b>	Use existing test script as the basis of new jenkins regression tests for Enforcer-NG specific functionality.	OPEN	
<b>Yuri</b>	Estimate the development time remaining on 2.0 vs. his availability to indicate when a beta is possible. This was done at an earlier meeting.	CLOSED	

- [Updates?](#)
  - [OPENDNSSEC-197: Working on standardising the pristine source of configuration information for the zonelist xml](#)
    - [User should remain vigilant about possibilities of screwing things up](#)
    - [Looking into backporting this into a post-1.4.0 version as well](#)
    - [Yuri can spend time on 2.0.0 soon, and will first look at key backup](#)
- [Open issues for 2.0.0b1](#)
  - **ACTION:** [Sara and Yuri to meet offline to transfer the information on the estimates of the remaining developments into JIRA.](#)
- [Regression & System testing coverage](#)
- [Planned Release date:](#)

- **Testing**

- [No news](#)

- **General updates**

- [No news](#)

## 5. SoftHSM

- *Updates?*
  - *No news, although we think the code for 2.0 should be ready soon*
  - **ACTION:** *Sara will contact Roland: it would be good to have Rene join our meetings*
- *Releases:*
  - *SoftHSM 1.3.4*
  - *SoftHSM 2.0.0*

#### 6. Next meeting

- *Thursday, October 18th, 14:00-15:00 CEST, 13:00-14:00 BST (so our clocks don't need to run backwards, as was initially needed for today's)*

#### 7. AOB

- *Sara will be away from October 8th until 18th.*

Summary of new actions:

Sara	Sara to discuss with Jerry if .se could host coverity	OPEN	...
Sara & Yuri	<i>Sara and Yuri to meet offline to transfer the information on the estimates of the remaining developments into JIRA.</i>	OPEN	End of w/c 1st Oct.
Sara	Follow up with Roland to get SoftHSM updates in the main developers meeting	OPEN	...
Sion	Nominet have a Perl script that could be used for the DNS adaptor testing and he will make this available for use in jenkins.	OPEN	15th Oct (when Matthijs is back)